
Licking River Basin Team  

October 30th, 2019 

Licking River Basin Team Meeting – Summary                                                   

Hello, all!  

Thank you for attending our grand “re-opening” of the Licking River Basin Team (official name, per survey 

results). It was not hard to experience the excitement and momentum present in that room. Thank you for traveling 

to Clark Co. and participating; we had great turnout – 34 people attended, representing 17 different organizations. 

I had a chance to talk with and listen to many in the room, some new and some who have dedicated their careers 

to the Licking (a great mix of perspectives, if you ask me!). We got a chance to learn about the work that is being 

done around our basin and began the planning process to mobilize this momentum via small group discussions. I 

will separately send out meeting minutes that include more detailed happenings. 

I hope that this meeting is the first of many for the group and we continue to grow our partnerships around the 

basin. I look forward to working with this group and helping it develop into a community-driven entity that works 

collaboratively to protect and restore the water quality of the Licking River and its tributaries. I hope to see you 

all soon.  

- Mahtaab 

1. Important dates 

a. December 3rd: deadline for 319 (h) project proposals. More info here.  

b. December 6th by 12pm EST: deadline for World Resources Institute watershed project proposals 

(restricted to Boone, Kenton, and Campbell Cos.). Please contact me for the Request For Proposals memo. 

2. Survey results 

a. Meeting Frequency: there was split between annual and quarterly meetings, so I will plan on organizing 

meetings three times a year (later winter/early spring, summer, and fall). We can see how this goes and 

alter accordingly, if need be. 

b. Location: meetings will move around the basin and will incorporate field days, panel discussions, 

workshops, and guest speakers. Suggested locations include: Cave Run Lake, Thomas More Biological 

Field Station, Boone Co. Conservation District, and extension offices around the basin.  

c. Communication: to stay in contact…  

 Monthly emails: I’ll send out a monthly email with updates from everyone. I’ll send it out the first week 

of every month. The first email will be slated for January, so please send me any updates you have by 

December 18th. I’ll try to keep this deadline of two weeks prior to make sure I have everything typed 

up and ready to go! 

 Licking River Quarterly Newsletter: this goes out, as the name suggests, quarterly (January, April, July, 

October) and I can tailor content to group needs/wants. Currently, I have an Intro Section, Basin Story 

Highlight, Group Spotlight, and Funding and Opportunities with grants and events around the 

state/basin. Please let me know what else you would like to see. Also, please subscribe if you have 

not already! 

 Webpage: the Licking River Basin has a webpage under the Division of Water website. You can find 

watershed plans (old and active), archived newsletters, upcoming events (send me any events you 

would like published), and a new “Resources” section, where I will include important information and 

links for those involved in our basin. I’ll have an “Intro to the Licking River Basin” PowerPoint, contact 

info for basin team members, funding sources (compiled into a PDF), basin team meeting summaries 

(i.e., this document), and anything else you all think would be beneficial in a resource directory.  

 Social Media: In case you aren’t already following us, our Nonpoint Source team at Division of Water 

has a Facebook page: I Love KY Water. We post fun facts, events, and highlight groups around the 

state. I can also share your events on this platform. 

3. Logo – I’m working with the Bluegrass Area Development District to develop a logo – stay tuned! 

https://eec.ky.gov/Environmental-Protection/Water/Protection/Pages/Section-319(h)-Grant-Program-Funding.aspx
file:///C:/Users/mahtaab.bagherzadeh/Desktop/RFP%20for%20Watershed%20Projects%20in%20NKY_11.04.19.docx
https://us11.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=b61d7fac07c688ac8a0d22109&id=35ae95a339
https://eec.ky.gov/Environmental-Protection/Water/Outreach/BasinCoordination/Pages/LickingRiverBasin.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/ILoveKYWater/
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4. Attendee Contact Information 

 = Basin Coordinator 

First Name Last Name Email Organization 

Alice Mandt mandt@ky.gov Kentucky Division of Water 

Amanda  Gumbert amanda.gumbert@uky.edu University of Kentucky Cooperative Extension  

Anna Kirschner annark4321@gmail.com  Banklick Watershed Council 

Barry Tonning btonning@bellsouth.net Licking River Watershed Watch 

Chelsea Durbin chelsea.durbin@ky.gov Kentucky Division of Water 

Chris Lorentz lorentc@thomasmore.edu Thomas More University 

Curtis Rosser kirbyrosser@yahoo.com NRCS (retired), Watershed Watch KY 

Dale Booth dale.booth@ky.gov Kentucky Division of Water 

Dan Kahl daniel.kahl@uky.edu UK CEDIK 

Doug McLaren dmclaren@uky.edu  Kentucky Woodland Owners Association 

Emily Anderson emily.anderson@usda.gov NRCS 

Frank Hicks frank.hicks@cedarriffle.com Kentucky Woodland Owners Association 

Ian Young ian.young@usda.gov NRCS 

Joann Palmer JoAnn.Palmer@ky.gov  Watershed Watch 

Kacie Prather kacie.prather@ky.gov Kentucky Division of Water 

Karen  Fawcett karen.fawcett@uky.edu UK CEDIK 

Karyn Leverenz kleverenz@bgadd.org Bluegrass Area Development District 

Kurt Mason kurt.mason@usda.gov NRCS 

Larry Zembrodt larry.zembrodt@gmail.com  Banklick Watershed Council 

Laura Gregory laura@kwalliance.com Kentucky Waterways Alliance 

Lindsie Nicholas lindsie.nicholas@bggreensource.org Bluegrass Greensource 

Lynda Rose lynda.rose@usda.gov NRCS 

Madeline Pruszenski madeline.pruszenski@ky.gov Kentucky Division of Water 

Mahtaab Bagherzadeh mahtaab.bagherzadeh@ky.gov Kentucky Division of Water 

Malissa McAlister mmcalister@uky.edu UK KWRRI 

Marie Halpin mariehalpin@yahoo.com Licking River Watershed Watch 

Mark Jacobs mark.jacobs@bccd.org Boone County Conservation District 

Meghanne McClanahan bcconservation@windstream.net Bracken County Conservation District 

Michaela Lambert michaela.lambert@ky.gov Kentucky Division of Water 

Mindy Scott mscott@sd1.org SD1 

Nicole Clements admin@banklick.org Banklick Watershed Council 

Perry Thomas perryt@ky.gov Kentucky Division of Water 

Phil Adkins padkins@mupb.com Morehead Utility Plant Board 

Rodney Fouch rfouch@morehead-ky.gov City of Morehead 
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